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“ Pop- off” vial caps are just considered “dust covers” on new vials.
The caps do not provide sterile protection to septum or diaphragm
underneath it. The diaphragm must always be disinfected after
removing the “pop- off” cap from a new vial before the medication
is accessed. APIC states that health care workers should “use friction
and a sterile 70% isopropyl alcohol, ethyl alcohol, other approved
antiseptic swabs” to the diaphragm after removing the dust cover,
https://www.apic.org. It is also important to wait 10 seconds after
disinfection to allow the diaphragm to dry before accessing medication.
http://www.oneandonlycampaign.org
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